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The Evangelist Course in Calliya Eekkaa in October, 1954


In March 19541, the Reverend Hinrich Rathje and myself were given permission by the Ethiopian Government, to come to Ethiopia to work there as missionaries. Together with my wife Brunhilde and our little boy Hartmut, I left Germany on May 10, and we arrived at the mission station of Airs in Western Ethiopia on June 12, 1954. At that time, the German Hermannsburg Mission, to which we belonged, had only one station left from the three which she had before the Italian invasion. That was Aira. The stations at Addis Ababa and Buunoo Beddellee had been lost in the course of the Italian invasion and the Second World War.


In August 1954, a meeting of Church Elders from the 17 congregations situated around Aira and Challiya was held at Aira. They urgently asked for theological training of the volunteer preachers who carried the main burden of the Sunday worship services. Most of them had never received any formal training for preaching. At that time, there were only three local pastors, Luba (Pastor) Dafaa Jammoo, President of the Evangelical Congregations in Gimbii Awraja, Luba Taasisaa Dureessaa, Headmaster of the Mission School at Aira, and Luba Ashanaa Naggaadee in Calliya Eekkaa. So, it was clear that a training course for the voluntary preachers was urgently needed. A suitable time seemed to be from October 4 to 22, 1954, and Calliya Eekkaa was the most convenient place for it, as most participants were able to reach Eekkaa from their homes in the morning, and to return home in the afternoon. For the preachers living at Aira, Buyyee and Maasina'o a smaller course could be arranged at Aira.


Rev. Rathje and myself prepared a time table. I should teach Old and New Testament and in addition Church History, Rathje was to take practical subjects like preaching and spiritual care in the congregations. Both of us needed an interpreter, and Pastor Dafaa was ready to do that for us.


The attendance of the course was overwhelming. I asked Pastor Dafaa to prepare a list with the names of all participants, and also their daily attendance. I have kept this list since 1954. It seems to me to be very important for the history of the evangelical congregations in the Gimbii District. I attach it therefore to this report. At that time, all official papers were written in Amharic. Pastor Dafaa has written the following headline at the top of the list in Amharic language, as was the custom at that time:


Bä Calliya Eekkaa lay yätädärägäw ye Wangelawuyaan Masiltägna


Mäskäräm 24 qän iskä Tikimt 12/47 A. M.


As many participants came from Eekkaa and Gaala’o, he has listed these two congregations first. We first conducted a small course for preachers from Aira, Buuyee and Maasina'o at Aira, which was more convenient for them than going to Eekkaa. Therefore, they were not listed among the attendants of the larger course at Calliya Eekkaa.


I should mention that in September 1954, I had been invited to preach at Mandi during a Bible Week. I was guest in the house of Rev. Arne Hansson from the Swedish Evangelical Mission who had started a Bible School in Mandii. As he had only small funds for the running of the School, he had requested the congregations to give assistance to the students sent by them. But this had worked only for a short time. Several students had to leave, because they did not get regular support from their congregations, so the effect of the teaching was small. What I saw in Mandii gave me the idea of founding a bible school at Aira as soon as possible, and supply the necessary funds for the support of the students from the Mission. This way, I could expect that the students would concentrate on the teaching and not interrupt their study.
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